PACE

Agnes Martin Bibliography: Periodicals

2023

Cassady, Daniel. "Behind the Agnes Martin Market and Sotheby's Record-Making Sale." *ARTnews*, 22 November 2023. https://www.artnews.com/art-news/market/agnes-martin-art-market-sothebys-pace-grey-stone-ii-1234687349/.

"The Defining Artworks of 2023." *ARTnews*, 18 December 2023. https://www.artnews.com/list/art-news/artists/mostimportant-artworks-2023.

Nooitgedagt, Sanne. "Agnes Martin – COS Celebrates Art." *Metal Magazine*, 18 December 2023. https://metalmagazine.eu/post/agnes-martin-cos-celebrates-art.

Short, Aaron. "Agnes Martin Gold-Leaf Painting fetches \$19M, Setting Record." *Hyperallergic*, 9 November 2023. https://hyperallergic.com/855744/agnes-martin-gold-leaf-painting-fetches-19m-setting-record/.

Villa, Angelica and Daniel Cassady. "Sotheby's White Glove \$406 M. Fisher Landau Sale Sets New Benchmarks for Agnes Martin, Mark Tansey." *ARTnews*, 8 November 2023. https://www.artnews.com/art-news/news/sothebys-406-m-fisher-landau-sale-sets-records-agnes-martin-mark-tansey-1234686208/.

2022

"Agnes Martin." In Great Women Painters, Phaidon: London, 2022: 136, illustrated.

Kinsella, Eileen. "Even With Seven-Figure Sales, Sanity Prevailed During an Un-Frenzied VIP Preview at Art Basel Miami Beach." *Artnet News*, 29 November 2022. https://news.artnet.com/market/even-with-seven-figure-sales-sanityprevailed-during-an-un-frenzied-vip-preview-at-art-basel-miami-beach-2213642

Moore, Jane. "Collections on exhibit at Norton span works from 15th century to modern era." *Palm Beach Daily News*, 17 March 2022. https://www.palmbeachdailynews.com/story/lifestyle/2022/03/17/exhibits/7062781001/.

Mu, Marietta. "A Beautiful Mind." *The Sun Daily*, 23 March 2022. https://www.thesundaily.my/style-life/a-beautiful-mind-FC8985896.

"Paris+ par Art Basel 2023: Fair Showstoppers." *Ocula*, 13 October 2023. https://ocula.com/advisory/perspectives/paris-basel-2023-selections/.

Villa, Angelica. "\$7M. Paintings by Agnes Martin and Phillip Guston Lead Art Basel Miami Beach Sales." *ARTnews*, 30 November 2022. https://www.artnews.com/list/art-news/news/art-basel-miami-beach-2022-sales-1234648470/agnes-martin-at-pace/

Watzich, Lauren. "The New Mexico Life of Artist Agnes Martin." *DuJour Magazine*, 25 January 2022. https://dujour.com/culture/the-new-mexico-life-of-artist-agnes-martin/.

2021

Angeleti, Gabriella, Wallace Ludel and Nancy Kenney. "Top shows to see in New York during Frieze week" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). *The Art Newspaper*, 5 May 2021. https://www.theartnewspaper.com/review/top-shows-to-see-in-new-york-during-frieze-week

Bell, Tiffany. "Finding Inspiration from Agnes Martin: An Interview with Tiffany Bell." Interview with David Grosz. *Cahiers D'Art Institute*, 24 February 2021. https://cahiersdartinstitute.org/posts/finding-inspiration-from-agnes-martin-an-interview-with-tiffany-bell

Rhodes, David. "Agnes Martin: The Distillation of Color" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). *The Brooklyn Rail* (June 2021). https://brooklynrail.org/2021/06/artseen/Agnes-Martin-The-Distillation-of-Color

Wong Davies, Ava. "How Agnes Martin's Desert Flower Gave Me the Peace and Reconciliation I Needed" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). *Elephant*, 1 June 2021. https://elephant.art/how-agnes-martins-desert-flower-brought-me-calmness-and-reconciliation-01062021/

2020

Jaworski, Adam. "Multimodal writing: the avant-garde assemblage and other minimal texts." *International Journal of Multilingualism* 17, no.3 (July 2020): 336–360.

2019

Jones, Jonathan. "What to See This Week in the UK: At the Edge of Things" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). *The Guardian*, 12 July 2019. https://www.theguardian.com/culture/2019/jul/12/what-to-see-this-week-in-the-uk

Michalarou, Efi. "Art Cities: London – At the Edge of Things" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). *Dream Idea Machine*, accessed 17 June 2019. http://www.dreamideamachine.com/en/?p=48268

Angeleti, Gabriella, Wallace Ludel and Nancy Kenney. "Top shows to see in New York during Frieze week: Agnes Martin: the Distillation of Color" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). *The Art Newspaper*, 5 May 2021. https://www.theartnewspaper.com/review/top-shows-to-see-in-new-york-during-frieze-week

Muenzer, David. "At the Edge of Things" (exhibition review). *Artforum*, 2 November 2019. https://www.artforum.com/picks/at-the-edge-of-things-81130

Sheets, Hilarie. "Dealer's Choice – Arne Glimcher, Agnes Martin, Blue Flower, 1962." Art News (Fall 2019): 44–46, illustrated.

Selvin, Claire. "In Boon for Art Authentication Committees, Judge Rules in Favor of Glimchers in Long-Running Agnes Martin Dispute." *Art News*, 11 July 2019. http://www.artnews.com/2019/07/11/agnes-martin-catalogue-raisonnelawsuit-marc-glimcher/

Wullschläger, Jackie. "At the Edge of Things: Baer, Corse, Martin: Pace Gallery, London" (exhibition review). *Financial Times*, 15–16 June 2019: 18.

2018

Abrams, Matthew Jeffrey. "Meeting Gabriel." *Affidavit*, 9 April 2018. https://www.affidavit.art/articles/meeting-gabriel

Bashein, Rachel. "3 New York Design Happenings to Check Out This Week" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). *The Cut*, 15 November 2018. https://www.thecut.com/article/new-york-design-news.html

Block, Annie. "They Have New Mexico in Common..." (Pace Gallery exhibition review). *Interior Design*, Fall Homes 2018: 36, illustrated.

Camhi, Leslie. "From the American Southwest, Art that Transcends Time" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). *Rosewood Conversations*, 16 October 2018. https://www.rosewoodhotels.com/conversations/agnes-martin-navajo-blankets/

Chandler, Elizabeth Khuri. "State of the Art" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). *C Magazine*, 17 October 2018. https://magazinec.com/culture/state-of-the-art

Cohen, Alina. "Agnes Martin and Navajo Craftswomen Made Spiritual Works Inspired by the Desert" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). *Artsy*, 27 September 2018. https://www.artsy.net/article/artsy-editorial-agnes-martin-navajo-craftswomen-made-spiritual-works-inspired-desert

Edalatpour, Jeffrey. "Agnes Martin's Native Inspiration" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). *Metro Active*, 3 October 2018. http://www.metroactive.com/arts/Agnes-Martin-Pace-Gallery-Navajo-Blankets-Exhibit.html

Fateman, Johanna. "Agnes Martin / Navajo Blankets" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). *The New Yorker*, 17 December 2018: 9.

Forsythe, Pamela J. "Blank Canvas" (Philadelphia Museum of Art exhibition review). *Broad Street Review*, 4 June 2018. http://www.broadstreetreview.com/museums/philadelphia-museum-of-art-presents-agnes-martin-the-untroubled-mind#

Heinrich, Will. "The Week in Arts: Paintings Paired with Textiles" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). *The New York Times*, 14 December 2018. https://www.nytimes.com/2018/12/14/arts/hard-nut-bruce-springsteen-aria-code.html

Kinsella, Eileen. "Judge Throws Out Closely Watched Lawsuit Against the Agnes Martin Authentication Committee." *Artnet*, 5 April 2018. https://news.artnet.com/art-world/judge-dismisses-lawsuit-agnes-martin-committee-1260539

Lempesis, Dimitris. "Art-Presentation: Agnes Martin/Navajo Blankets" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). *Dream Idea Machine*, 27 September 2018. http://www.dreamideamachine.com/en/?p=40492

Loos, Ted. "Inside a New Agnes Martin Exhibition in Palo Alto, California" (exhibition preview). *The Wall Street Journal*, 15 August 2018. https://www.wsj.com/articles/inside-a-new-agnes-martin-exhibition-in-palo-alto-california-1534338832

Martin, Henry. "A New Book on Agnes Martin Reveals Her Previously Unknown Philanthropy." *Hyperallergic*, 19 October 2018. https://hyperallergic.com/459742/agnes-martin-anonymous-philanthropy/

Nonnenberg, Sheryl. "Desert Meditations" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). *Palo Alto Online*, 3 October 2018. https://www.paloaltoonline.com/news/2018/10/03/desert-meditations

O'Donnell, Nicholas. "New Authentication Lawsuit Filed Against Agnes Martin Catalogue Raisonné." Authentication in Art, accessed 12 April 2018. http://authenticationinart.org/pdf/artmarket/new-catalogue-lawsuit.pdf

"Galleries—Uptown: 'Agnes Martin, Richard Tuttle: Crossing Lines'" (exhibition review). *The New Yorker*, 15 January 2018: 10.

Selvin, Claire. "Dismissing Suit Against Agnes Martin Catalogue Raisonné Committee, Judge Bolsters Embattled Art-Authentication Field." *Art News*, 6 April 2018. http://www.artnews.com/2018/04/06/dismissing-suit-agnes-martincatalogue-raisonne-committee-judge-bolsters-embattled-art-authentication-field/

2017

"Artist Dossier – Agnes Martin." Artinfo, 28 July 2017. http://sea.blouinartinfo.com/news/story/2396951/artistdossier-agnes-martin

DuFournier, Celeste. "Here We Ago Again: The Agnes Martin Catalogue Raisonné Committee Defends Itself in Authenticity Dispute." *IFAR Journal* 18, nos. 2 & 3 (2017): 14–16, illustrated.

Guyet, Stephanie. "Agnes Martin: Night Sea" (book review). *The Brooklyn Rail*, 1 June 2017. http://brooklynrail.org/2017/06/art_books/Agnes-Martin-Night-Sea

Kennedy, Randy. "Native Art Gets Its Due at the MET." The New York Times, 7 April 2017: C13, illustrated.

McCarthy, Bridget. "What Kind of Art is Being Spawned in the Place that Spawned Trump?" (Guggenheim Museum exhibition review). *Art Review* (March 2017): 126–131, illustrated.

Peiffer, Prudence. "Agnes Martin, Richard Tuttle, and the Line Between" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). *The New York Review of Books*, 20 December 2017. http://www.nybooks.com/daily/2017/12/20/agnes-martin-richard-tuttleand-the-line-between/

Peiffer, Predence. "Houston: 'Between Land and Sea: Artists of the Coenties Slip,' Menil Collection" (exhibition preview). *Artforum* 55, no. 5 (January 2017): 99, illustrated.

Shapton, Leanne, et al. "Letters of Recommendation: 'Twin Peaks.' Screaming Karaoke and More" (exhibition review). *The New York Times Magazine*, 5 October 2017. https://www.nytimes.com/2017/10/05/magazine/culture-issue-letters-of-recommendation-twin-peaks-get-out-screaming-karaoke.html

Tracey, Caroline. "Agnes Martin's World-Facing Grid." *SFMoMA Open Space*, 21 February 2017. https://openspace.sfmoma.org/2017/02/agnes-martins-world-facing-grid/

Youngerman, Jack. "Snow Day." Art in America (April 2017): 55, illustrated.

2016

"Agnes Martin: Nuance and Variation" (Guggenheim Museum exhibition review). *Aesthetica*, 17 October 2016. http://www.aestheticamagazine.com/agnes-martin-guggenheim-new-york/

Battaglia, Andy. "'Mystery Is Everything': John Zorn Makes Music for Agnes Martin." *Art News*, 29 November 2016. http://www.artnews.com/2016/11/29/mystery-is-everything-john-zorn-makes-music-for-agnes-martin/

"COS Brings Its Agnes Martin Line to the High Street." *Phaidon*, 11 October 2016. http://www.phaidon.com/agenda/design/articles/2016/october/11/cos-brings-its-agnes-martin-line-to-the-highstreet/

Cotter, Holland. "The Joy of Reading Between Her Lines" (Guggenheim Museum exhibition review). *The New York Times*, 7 October 2016: C21, illustrated.

Doran, Anne. "Review: Agnes Martin at the Guggenheim" (exhibition review). *Time Out*, 1 November 2016. https://www.timeout.com/newyork/blog/review-agnes-martin-at-the-guggenheim-110116

Drohojowska-Philp, Hunter. "Agnes Martin at LACMA" (exhibition review). *KCRW*, 21 April 2016. http://www.kcrw.com/news-culture/shows/art-talk/agnes-martin-at-lacma

Eckardt, Stephanie. "The Sublime is Hard to See on Your Phone: Agnes Martin and Seven Other Artists Whose Work Must Be Experienced IRL." *W Magazine*, 7 November 2016. http://www.wmagazine.com/story/the-sublime-is-hardto-see-on-your-phone-agnes-martin-and-seven-other-artists-whose-work-must-be-experienced-irl "Evoking Beauty" (Guggenheim Museum exhibition review). *Times of Malta*, 18 December 2016. http://www.timesofmalta.com/articles/view/20161218/travel/Evoking-beauty.634253

Feitelberg, Rosemary. "COS, Agnes Martin Foundation Collaborate on Artist-inspired Collection." *Los Angeles Times*, 26 September 2016. http://www.latimes.com/fashion/la-ig-fashion-cos-agnes-martin-foundation-20160922-snapstory.html

Gilbert, Laura. "London's Mayor Gallery Files Lawsuit against Agnes Martin Catalogue Raisonné." *Artintern*, 25 October 2016. http://en.artintern.net/index.php/news/main/html/1/5162

Goldman, Edward. "Empty and Disgusting? Doubly Wrong" (Los Angeles County Museum of Art exhibition review). *Huffington Post*, 24 May 2016. http://www.huffingtonpost.com/edward-goldman/empty-and-disgustingdoub_b_10122636.html

Helmore, Edward. "Agnes Martin Paintings at Center of Wave of Disputes Over Provenance" (Guggenheim Museum exhibition review). *The Guardian*, 31 October 2016. https://www.theguardian.com/artanddesign/2016/oct/31/agnes-martin-painting-provenance-art-world-market

Horton, Allan. "Survey of Agnes Martin's Moving, Minimalist Paintings is On View at the Guggenheim" (exhibition review). *The Architects Newspaper*, 5 January 2017. https://archpaper.com/2017/01/agnes-martin-guggenheim-exhibition/#gallery-0-slide-0

Kaye, Stephen. "Agnes Martin at the Guggenheim" (exhibition review). *The Millbrook Independent*, 17 November 2016. http://www.themillbrookindependent.com/content/agnes-martin-guggenheim

Keller, Hadley. "Cos Celebrates the Guggenheim's Latest Show with an Agnes Martin-Inspired Collection." *Architectural Digest*, 10 October 2016. http://www.architecturaldigest.com/story/cos-agnes-martin-guggenheim-collection Kennedy, Patrick. "BWW Review: Agnes Martin, Subtlety on a Grand Scale at the Guggenheim" (exhibition review). Broadway World, 28 November 2016. http://www.broadwayworld.com/article/BWW-Review-AGNES-MARTIN-Subtlety-on-a-Grand-Scale-at-the-Guggenheim-20161128

Knight, Christopher. "Review: Survey of Agnes Martin's Powerful Yet Meditative Work Draws a Straight, Vibrant Line to Zen" (Los Angeles County Museum of Art exhibition review). *Los Angeles Times*, 6 May 2016. http://www.latimes.com/entertainment/arts/museums/la-et-cm-agnes-martin-lacma-review-20160430-column.html

Lopate, Phillip. "The Agnes Martin Retrospective" (Guggenheim Museum exhibition review). *The American Scholar*, 16 December 2016. https://theamericanscholar.org/the-agnes-martin-retrospective/#

Lv, Siqiao. "Chong Xin Fa Xian Agnes Martin" (Tate Modern, LACMA and Guggenheim Museum exhibition review). *The Art Newspaper China*, no. 42 (October 2016): 20–21, illustrated.

MacAdam, Alfred. "Holding onto Form and Passion: Agnes Martin's Guggenheim Retrospective Reveals How Her Self-Incarceration Produced a Visual Utopia" (exhibition review). *Art News*, 25 October 2016. http://www.artnews.com/2016/10/25/holding-onto-form-and-passion-agnes-martins-guggenheim-retrospectivereveals-how-her-self-incarceration-produced-a-visual-utopia/

Maneker, Marion. "Agnes Martin Authentication Lawsuit Shows Systemic Problem." *Art Market Monitor*, 25 October 2016. https://www.artmarketmonitor.com/2016/10/25/agnes-martin-authentication-lawsuit-systemic-problem/

Mason, Isabella. "Agnes Martin at Guggenheim Museum, New York" (exhibition review). *Artinfo*, 14 November 2016. http://www.blouinartinfo.com/news/story/1696148/agnes-martin-at-guggenheim-museum-new-york

Osterweil, Ara. "Fuck You! A Feminist Guide to Surviving the Art World." *Artforum* 54, no. 10 (Summer 2016): 320–329, illustrated.

Plagens, Peter. "'Agnes Martin' Review: The Essentials of a Minimalist Master" (Guggenheim Museum exhibition review). *The Wall Street Journal*, 19 October 2016. http://www.wsj.com/articles/agnes-martin-review-the-essentials-of-a-minimalist-master-1476912709

Pogrebin, Robin. "Inside Art: All Things Agnes at the Guggenheim." *The New York Times*, 14 October 2016: C18, installation view.

Popova, Maria. "35 Odd Jobs Celebrated Painter Agnes Martin Held Before She Became an Artist." *Brain Pickings*, 31 October 2016. https://www.brainpickings.org/2016/10/31/agnes-martin-jobs/

Ratcliff, Carter. "The Artificial Infinite: Carter Ratcliff on Agnes Martin, in 1973." *Art News*, 11 November 2016. http://www.artnews.com/2016/11/11/the-artificial-infinite-carter-ratcliff-on-agnes-martin-in-1973/

Roberts, John. "Best of 2016: Music—3. Agnes Martin." Artforum 55, no. 4 (December 2016): 76, illustrated.

Romancito, Rick. "Agnes Martin Before the Grid' Set to Premier" (film preview). *The Taos News*, 16 September 2016. http://www.taosnews.com/entertainment/agnes-martin-before-the-grid-set-to-premier/article_5f0e9568-7a7d-11e6-bb2f-cb3c957230cd.html

Schjeldahl, Peter. "Drawing Lines" (Guggenheim Museum exhibition review). *The New Yorker*, 17 October 2016. http://www.newyorker.com/magazine/2016/10/17/agnes-martin-a-matter-of-fact-mystic

Schwabsky, Barry. "The Brilliance of Lines" (Guggenheim Museum exhibition review). *The Nation*, 14 November 2016. https://www.thenation.com/article/lovers-of-line-agnes-martin-and-carmen-herrera/

Teicholz, Tom. "Agnes Martin: Perfection" (Guggenheim Museum exhibition review). *Forbes*, 22 December 2016. http://www.forbes.com/sites/tomteicholz/2016/12/22/agnes-martin-perfection/#704a13e21dac

Woodman, Donald. "Living with Agnes Martin." Interview with Emily Mcdermott. *Interview*, 13 June 2016. http://www.interviewmagazine.com/art/donald-woodman-agenes-martin-and-me/

Woolfe, Zachary. "John Zorn's Music in the Key of Art." The New York Times, 30 November 2016: C1, illustrated.

Young, Sarah. "Agnes Martin at the Solomon R. Guggenheim Museum" (exhibition review). *The Marymount Manhattan College Monitor*, 26 October 2016. http://www.mmcthemonitor.com/2016/10/agnes-martin-at-the-solomon-r-guggenheim-museum/

2015

A. C. "Agnes Martin at Tate Modern: Sublime Simplicity" (exhibition review). *Economist*, 3 June 2015. http://www.economist.com/blogs/prospero/2015/06/agnes-martin-tate-modern

"Agnes Martin" (Tate Modern exhibition preview). Art in America (August 2015): 23, illustrated.

"Also Worth Seeing: Agnes Martin" (Tate Modern exhibition review). The Mail on Sunday, 21 June 2015.

Atwood, Roger. "Agnes Martin, Tate Modern" (exhibition review). Art News (November 2015): 110, illustrated.

Bengal, Rebecca. "Where in the World of Art Do Agnes Martin's Visionary Paintings Belong?" (Tate Modern exhibition review). *Vogue*, 28 July 2015. http://www.vogue.com/13289294/agnes-martin-artist-paintings/

Birnbaum, Daniel. "Best of 2015: 3. Agnes Martin (Tate Modern, London; curated by Frances Morris and Tiffany Bell with Lena Fritsch.)" Artforum 54, no. 4 (December 2015): 228, illustrated.

Campbell-Johnston, Rachel. "American Mistress of the Wide Open Space" (Tate Modern exhibition review). *The Times*, 10 June 2015: 9, illustrated.

Chodha, Dal. "Agnes Martin: The Art of Joy" (Tate Modern exhibition review). *Another Magazine*, 26 May 2015. http://www.anothermag.com/art-photography/7443/agnes-martin-the-art-of-joy

Clark, Robert and Skye Sherwin. "Agnes Martin, Albert Adams, Roni Horn: This Week's New Exhibitions" (Tate Modern exhibition review). *The Guardian*, 29 May 2015. http://www.theguardian.com/artanddesign/2015/may/29/this-weeks-new-exhibitions

Collings, Matthew. "Great Critics and Their Ideas No. 40: Friedrich Engels on great women artists." *Art Review* 67, no. 6 (September 2015): 66–68, illustrated.

Cooke, Rachel. "Agnes Martin Review – Beauty and Steeliness" (Tate Modern exhibition review). *The Guardian*, 7 June 2015. http://www.theguardian.com/artanddesign/2015/jun/07/agnes-martin-retrospective-review-tate-modern

Coomer, Martin. "Off Grid" (Tate Modern exhibition review). *Time Out London*, 27 May 2015. http://www.timeout.com/london/art/agnes-martin-a-guide-to-tate-moderns-retrospective

Coutts, Marion. "Agnes Martin and the Great Indoors" (Tate Modern exhibition review). *1843 Magazine*, 18 June 2015. https://www.1843magazine.com/blog/marion-coutts/agnes-martin

Darwent, Charles. "Minimal Means Maximum Effect" (Tate Modern exhibition review). *Art Quarterly* (Summer 2015): 43–7, illustrated.

Dymoke, Alex. "Peach and Quiet in the Tate" (exhibition review). Cityam.com, 5 June 2015: 28, illustrated.

"Exhibition of the Week: Agnes Martin" (Tate Modern exhibition review). The Week, 13 June 2015: 34, illustrated.

Gavin, Holly. "Agnes Martin" (Tate Modern exhibition review). *The Brooklyn Rail*, 5 October 2015. http://www.brooklynrail.org/2015/10/artseen/agnes-martin-tate

Gibbs, Rose. "2015 Tate Modern Year of the Woman: Agnes Martin" (exhibition review). *Huffington Post*, 5 June 2015. http://www.huffingtonpost.co.uk/rose-gibbs/2015-tate-modern-agnes-martin_b_7511556.html

Glimcher, Arne. "Arne Glimcher Talks Agnes Martin at the Tate" (exhibition preview). *Phaidon*, 2 June 2015. http://www.phaidon.com/agenda/art/articles/2015/june/02/arne-glimcher-talks-agnes-martin-at-the-tate/

Glimcher, Arne. "Philosopher, Artist, Pioneer, Recluse" (exhibition preview). Interview with Jack Castle. *Christie's*, 2 June 2015. http://www.christies.com/features/Agnes-Martin-Philosopher-artist-pioneer-recluse-6176-1.aspx?PID=newsviews_landing_morefeatures2 Guyatt, Ashton Chandler. "Review of Agnes Martin at Tate Modern, London." *Aesthetica*, 4 August 2015. http://www.aestheticamagazine.com/review-of-agnes-martin-at-tate-modern-london/

Herbert, Martin. "Breathing Space" (Tate Modern exhibition review). Apollo (September 2015): 110, illustrated.

Keats, Jonathon. "If You Want to See Agnes Martin's Sublime Paintings – Now at the Tate – Please Don't Read This Story" (exhibition review). *Forbes*, 10 July 2015. http://www.forbes.com/sites/jonathonkeats/2015/07/10/if-you-want-to-see-agnes-martins-sublime-paintings-now-at-the-tate-please-dont-read-this-story/

Kent, Sarah. "Agnes Martin, Tate Modern" (exhibition review). The Arts Desk, 5 June 2015.

Laing, Olivia. "A World Without Objects" (Tate Modern exhibition review). *The Guardian*, 22 May 2015. https://www.theguardian.com/artanddesign/2015/may/22/agnes-martin-the-artist-mystic-who-disappeared-into-the-desert

Landi, Ann. "Living On and Off the Grid." Wall Street Journal, 25–26 July 2015: C8.

Lee-Potter, Charlie. "Agnes Martin: A Retrospective" (Tate Modern exhibition review). Cereal (Winter 2015): 122–128.

Luke, Ben. "A Perfect Mix of Power and Poise" (Tate Modern exhibition review). Evening Standard, 3 June 2015.

Marcus, J. S. "Abstract Painter Agnes Martin, on View on Two Continents" (Tate Modern exhibition review). *The Wall Street Journal*, 29 May 2015. http://www.wsj.com/articles/abstract-painter-agnes-martin-on-view-on-two-continents-1432929081

Martin, Agnes. "Agnes Martin Reflects on Her Work." *The Art Newspaper*, 5 June 2015. MP4 audio, 8:33. http://www.theartnewspaper.com/multimedia/video/1/156622/

McCrory, Sarah. "Best of 2015: 4. Agnes Martin (Tate Modern, London; curated by Frances Morris and Tiffany Bell with Lena Fritsch.)" Artforum 54, no. 4 (December 2015): 220, illustrated.

"Minimalism: A Relatively Empty Vessel for Lifestyle Obsessed Non-Art Lovers" (Tate Modern exhibition review). *Artlyst*, 5, June 2015. http://www.artlyst.com/articles/minimalism-a-relatively-empty-vessel-for-lifestyle-obsessednonart-lovers

Muhlfeld, Liza M.E. "Agnes Martin." Art + Auction (January 2016): 67–69, illustrated.

O'Neill, Desmond. "Exhibition: Agnes Martin: The Fragility of Innocence" (Tate Modern exhibition review) *The Lancet* 386, 29 August 2015: 846, illustrated.

Pi, Li. "Best of 2015: 6. Agnes Martin (Tate Modern, London; curated by Frances Morris and Tiffany Bell with Lena Fritsch.)" Artforum 54, no. 4 (December 2015): 223, illustrated.

Pilger, Zoe. "The Right Lines" (Tate Modern exhibition review). The Independent, 2 June 2015: 38, illustrated.

Piger, Zoe. "Agnes Martin at Tate Modern: A Zen-like Quest for Beauty" (exhibition review). *Independent*, 1 June 2015. http://www.independent.co.uk/arts-entertainment/art/features/agnes-martin-at-tate-modern-a-zenlike-quest-forbeauty-10290161.html

Price, Francesca. "A Minimalist in style, but an Expressionist in substance" (Tate Modern exhibition preview). *Art Newspaper* 24, no. 269 (June 2015): 48, illustrated.

Prince, Mark. "Agnes Martin, Tate Gallery" (exhibition review). *Art Monthly*, no. 390 (October 2015): 27–28, illustrated.

Princenthal, Nancy. "The Creativity, and Crisis, of the Minimalist Artist Agnes Martin." WNYC.org, 8 July 2015. Online audio, 14:00. http://www.wnyc.org/story/creativity-and-crisis-minimalist-artist-agnesmartin/?utm_source=/story/the-leonard-lopate-show-2015-07-08/&utm_medium=treatment&utm_campaign=morelikethis Princenthal, Nancy. "Lines of Thought" (Tate Modern exhibition review). Art in America (November 2015): 126–135, illustrated.

Prodger, Michael. "Review: Agnes Martin's Paintings Speak of Sadness at Tate Modern" (exhibition review). Artinfo, 4 June 2015. http://www.blouinartinfo.com/news/story/1173472/review-agnes-martins-paintings-speak-of-sadness-attate

Sadler, Victoria. "Review: Agnes Martin, Tate Modern 'Serene and Surprising'" (exhibition review). *Huffington Post*, 3 June 2015.

Saunders, Matt. "London: Agnes Martin, Tate Modern" (exhibition preview). *Artforum* 53, no. 9 (May 2015): 194, illustrated.

Searle, Adrian. "Review: Paintings Coloured by a Troubled Life" (Tate Modern exhibition review). *The Guardian*, 2 June 2015: 5, illustrated.

Schiff, Karen and Rosemarie Castoro. "Square Dance of Joy: Karen Schiff and Rosemarie Castoro on Agnes Martin." *Tate Etc.*, 34 (Summer 2015): 50–59, illustrated.

Sooke, Alastair. "Beautifully Serene Memories of Troubled States of Mind" (Tate Modern exhibition review). *Telegraphy*, 1 June 2015.

Sooke, Alastair. "Agnes Martin, Tate Modern, Review: 'Immaculate.'" *Telegraph*, 1 June 2015. http://www.telegraph.co.uk/culture/art/art-reviews/11643368/Agnes-Martin-Tate-Modern-review-immaculate.html

Spence, Rachel. "The Quiet American" (Tate Modern exhibition review). *Financial Times*, 5 June 2015. http://www.ft.com/cms/s/0/22341ab2-091f-11e5-b643-00144feabdc0.html#slide0

Spice, Nicholas. "At Tate Modern" (exhibition review). London Review of Books, 10 September 2015: 18, illustrated.

Wagner, Anne M., Glenn Ligon, Molly Warnock, Matt Saunders, Prudence Peiffer, Jo Baer, Christina Rosenberger, Robert Indiana, Catherine De Zegher, and Dorothea Rockburne. "The Rest is Silence." *Artforum* 53, no. 10 (Summer 2015): 274–289, illustrated.

Ward, Ossian. "Clean Lines: Tate Modern Hosts Agnes Martin's Skillful Art of Essentiality" (exhibition review). Wallpaper*, 3 June 2015. http://www.wallpaper.com/art/clean-lines-tate-modern-hosts-agnes-martins-skilful-art-ofessentiality/8950

Witt, Andrew. "Agnes Martin: Tate Modern" (exhibition review). *Artforum*, accessed 14 September 2015. http://artforum.com/picks/id=54742

2014

Carabelli, Emilia. "Quando l'arte si combina con il turismo" (Pace at Chesa Büsin exhibition review). *Corriere del Ticino*, 13 March 2014: 34, illustrated.

Cavna, Michael. "Agnes Martin: To Celebrate the Great Painter, Google Doodle Offers Meditative Muted Beauty." *The Washington Post*, 22 March 2014. http://www.washingtonpost.com/news/comic-riffs/wp/2014/03/22/agnes-martin-to-celebrate-the-great-painter-google-doodle-offers-meditative-muted-beauty/?tid=pm_entertainment_pop

Fairley, Gina. "Joyce Hinterding, Agnes Martin and Linda Matalon at NAS" (exhibition review). *Visual Arts Hub*, 4 March 2014. http://visual.artshub.com.au/news-article/review/visual-arts/joyce-hinterding-agnes-martin-and-linda-matalonat-nas-198325

Pope, Nessia. "How the Grid Conquered Contemporary Art." *Artspace Magazine*, 12 September 2014. http://www.artspace.com/magazine/art_101/how_the_grid_conquered_contemporary_art

Scott, David Clark. "Agnes Martin: She Painted with Her Back to the World." *The Christian Science Monitor*, 22 March 2014. http://www.csmonitor.com/The-Culture/Arts/2014/0322/Agnes-Martin-She-painted-with-her-back-to-the-world

Tibbits, Randy. "'Line: Making the Mark' at the MFAH Gives You Something to Figure Out" (exhibition review). *Houston Press,* 16 December 2014. http://blogs.houstonpress.com/artattack/2014/12/line making the mark mfah.php

Travers, Andrew. "Agnes Martin Exhibition Leads Three Openings at Aspen Art Museum" (exhibition review). *Aspen Times*, 28 November 2014. http://www.aspentimes.com/entertainment/13968333-113/museum-art-martin-aspen

2013

Bryan-Wilson, Julia. "Agnes Martin: Paintings, Writings, Remembrances by Arne Glimcher." *Bookforum*, April/May 2013, illustrated.

Fiske, Courtney. "Off the Grid" (film review). Artforum, 9 August 2013. http://artforum.com/film/id=42362

Kazakina, Katya. "Top 20 Female Artists Fetch \$1.8 Billion; Mitchell Leads." *Bloomberg*, 6 August 2013. http://www.bloomberg.com/news/2013-08-06/top-20-female-artists-fetch-1-8-billion-mitchell-leads.html

Marcum, Anna. "Dia Acquires Lannan Foundation Works." *Art in America*, 7 May 2013. http://www.artinamericamagazine.com/news-opinion/news/2013-05-07/dia-acquires-lannan-foundation-works-/

Princenthal, Nancy. "With Her Back to the World and Her Face to the Camera." *The Brooklyn Rail*, 5 November 2013. http://www.brooklynrail.org/2013/11/criticspage/with-her-back-to-the-world-and-her-face-to-the-camera

Shiff, Karen L. "Slow Reveal," review of *Agnes Martin: Paintings, Writings, Remembrances* by Arne Glimcher. *Art in America*, 101, no. 6 (June/July 2013): 49–52, illustrated.

"Visiting Artists: A Retrospective of Creative Encounters Culled from Our Pages." W Magazine 48, no. 8 (September 2013): 231, 236, illustrated.

2012

Landi, Ann. "Saved From the Artist's Fire" (Harwood Museum of Art exhibition review). *Wall Street Journal*, 14 March 2012: D6, illustrated.

"Taos, New Mexico: Agnes Martin (1912–2004)" (Harwood Museum of Art exhibition review). American Art Review 24, no. 2 (April 2012): 106–107, illustrated.

2011

Bohnacker, Siobhan. "Grey's Anatomy" (The Pace Gallery exhibition review). *Dossier*, 19 October 2011. http://dossierjournal.com/blog/events/greys-anatomy/

Heinrich, Will. "'Parallax' at Lehman Maupin" (exhibition review). The New York Observer, 28 February 2011: 48.

Martin, Agnes. "What is Not Seen: An Interview with Artist Agnes Martin." *Dangerous Minds*, 18 September 2011. http://www.dangerousminds.net/comments/an_interview_with_agnes_martin/

Rosenberg, Karen. "Art Review: 'Grisaille'" (Luxembourg & Dayan exhibition review). *New York Times*, 22 December 2011. http://www.nytimes.com/2011/12/23/arts/design/grisaille-review.html

Smith, Roberta. "Art Review: A Native Culture's Reach, Both Visual and Emotional" (Peter Blum Gallery exhibition review). *New York Times*, 22 December 2011. http://www.nytimes.com/2011/12/23/arts/design/kindred-spirits-at-peter-blum-gallery-in-soho.html

2010

Blake, Robin. "Pencil Lines That Do Not Blur" (Kettle's Yard review). Financial Times, 1 June 2000, Arts: 13, illustrated.

Wullschlager, Jackie. "Driven to Abstraction (Timothy Taylor Gallery exhibition review). *Financial Times*, 1–2 May 2010, Life & Arts: Collecting: 14, illustrated.

2009

Knight, Christopher. "Culture Monster: 'Illumination' at the Orange County Museum of Art" (exhibition review). *latimes.com*, 22 June 2009.

Vogel, Carol. "Inside Art: Find Work Online." New York Times, 2 January 2009: C30.

2008

Cherubini, Nicole. "Top Ten: 2, Agnes Martin" (Harwood Museum of Art exhibition review). *Artforum* 47, no. 3 (November 2008): 181, illustrated.

Craig, Susanne and Kelly Crow. "Fallen Tycoon to Auction Prized Works." *The Wall Street Journal*, 26 September 2008: W1, illustrated.

de la Torre, Mónica. "Agnes Martin: Works on Paper at Peter Blum Gallery, New York" (exhibition review). Art on Paper 12, no. 5 (May/June 2008): 86, illustrated.

Droitcour, Brian. "New York: Agnes Martin, Peter Blum Soho" (exhibition review). *Artforum.com*, http://www.artforum.com/ (accessed 12 February 2008).

Druckman, Charlotte. "Uncommon Threads." Art and Auction 31, no. 5 (February 2008): 101–104, illustrated.

"Front Page: Art Camp at the Presidio?" Art in America, no. 2 (February 2008): 29.

"Galleries: Downtown—Agnes Martin at Peter Blum Gallery" (Peter Blum exhibition review). *The New Yorker,* 3 March 2008: 13.

Klein, Jennie. "Repeat Performances: Seriality and Systems Art Since 1960" (exhibition review). Art Papers, March/April 2008: 65. Krienke, Mary. "Reviews: International—Agnes Martin" (Thomas Ammann Fine Art exhibition review). Art News 107, no. 11 (December 2008): 132, illustrated.

La Rocca, Ben. "Agnes Martin" (Peter Blum exhibition review). The Brooklyn Rail, March 2008: 40, illustrated.

Sigler, Jeremy. "Agnes Martin's Homework" (Peter Blum exhibition review). The Brooklyn Rail, March 2008, illustrated.

Velthuis, Olav. "Accounting for Taste." Artforum (April 2008): 305–309, illustrated.

Wilk, Deborah. *Art: Reviews—Agnes Martin*" (Peter Blum exhibition review). *Time Out New York*, 28 February–5 March 2008: 66, illustrated.

2007

"Artistic Opposites Attract At Forum." Review of *Kiki Smith: Squatting the Palace* (film) and *Agnes Martin: With My* Back to the World (film). New York Post, 10 January 2006. http://nypost.com/.

Baas, Jacquelynn and Mary Jane Jacob, eds. *Buddha Mind in Contemporary*. Berkeley and Los Angeles: University of California Press, 2007: 68, 71, 73.

Beer, Tom. "'Agnes Martin: With My Back to the World + 'Kiki Smith: Squatting the Palace'" (film review). *Time Out New York*, 11–17 January 2007: 101.

Budick, Ariella. "Austere, One Chaotic, Their Works Come Together." Review of *Kiki Smith: Squatting the Palace* (film) and *Agnes Martin: With My Back to the World* (film). *Newsday*, 12 January 2006. http://ww.newsday.com/.

Ebony, David. "Spring Auctions Shatter Records." Art in America 95, no. 8 (September 2007): 39.

Genzliniger, Neil. "Two Views of Artists, Two Visions of the World." Review of *Kiki Smith: Squatting the Palace* (film) and *Agnes Martin: With My Back to the World* (film). *The New York Times*, 10 January 2007: E3, illustrated.

Govan, Michael. "Famous in 2112?" Art News 106 (November 2007): 203, discussed.

Keegan, Matt. "Erratic Systems and Irregular Cycles." Modern Painters (February 2007): 84–89, illustrated.

Kunitz, Daniel. "With Her Back to the Turmoil" (Dia Beacon exhibition review). *The New York Sun*, 19 April 2007: 24, illustrated.

MacAdam, Barbara A. "Felix Gonzalez–Torres and Agnes Martin" (Andrea Rosen exhibition review). *Art News* (March 2007): 139–140, illustrated.

McQuaid, Cate. "Delightful Contrast in Artistic Styles." Boston Globe, 9 May 2007.

Miyasaki, Holly. "Gallery Brings Attention to 'Famous Unknown' Artist" (The Art Gallery of the South Okanagan exhibition review). *Penticton Western News*, 19 September 2007.

Murray, Kathleen. "Film Offers Rare Glimpse into Life of Agnes Martin" Preview of Agnes Martin: With My Back to the World (film). The Poughkeepsie Journal, 5 January 2007.

Musetto, V. A. "Artistic Opposites Attract at Forum." Review of *Kiki Smith: Squatting the Palace* (film) and *Agnes Martin: With My Back to the World* (film). *New York Post*, 10 January 2007.

Yee, Lydia. "Famous in 2112?" Art News 106 (November 2007): 209.

2006

Avgikos, Jan. "Agnes Martin, PaceWildenstein Gallery" (exhibition review). Artforum (May 2006): 286–287, illustrated.

Cotter, Holland. "A Series of Lines in Pencil, Leading to a Realm of Joy" (Dia:Beacon exhibition review). *The New York Times*, 25 August 2006: E32, illustrated.

Donovan, Molly. "Interview: Richard Tuttle and the Comfort of the Unknown." *American Art: Smithsonian American Art Museum* 20, no. 2 (June 2006): 103–125, illustrated.

Finch, Charlie. "The Carnival Stops for a Gray Day" (Dia Beacon exhibition review). *Artnet.com*, http://www.artnet.com/ [accessed 21 November 2006].

"Galleries-Uptown" (PaceWildenstein exhibition review). New Yorker, 6 March 2006.

Horse Fly (Taos, New Mexico), 15 August 2006: 1, portrait.

Kunitz, Daniel. "Gallery–Going: Looking Back Without Nostalgia. Agnes Martin: Closing The Circle, Early and Late, PaceWildenstein" (exhibition review). *New York Sun*, 16 February 2006, Arts and Leisure section: 18, illustrated.

Landi, Ann. "Reviews: New York–Agnes Martin, PaceWildenstein" (exhibition review). Art News 105 (June 2006): 140, illustrated.

"Notes on Agnes Martin." Bomb Magazine, no. 97 (Fall 2006): 100, illustrated.

Ribas, João. "Arts: Another Record Week?" The New York Sun, 13 November 2006.

Smith, Roberta. "Agnes Martin: Closing the Circle, Early and Late, PaceWildenstein" (exhibition review). *The New York Times*, 17 February 2006: E40.

Tuchman, Phyllis. "Report from Monte Carlo: A Helluva Town" (Grimaldi Forum exhibition review). *Art in America* (November 2006): 88–89.

Tuttle, Richard. "Interview: Richard Tuttle and the Comfort of the Unknown." Conversation with Molly Donovan. *American Art*, (Summer 2006): 103–125, illustrated.

Vogel, Carol. "Art/Architecture" (Dia: Beacon exhibition review). The New York Times, 30 July 2006: AR4, illustrated.

2005

"Agnes Martin: Beginning No. 5." Drawing Papers 51 (2005).

Amy, Michael. "'3 x Abstraction: New Methods of Drawing–Hilma af Klint, Emma Kunz, Agnes Martin' at the Drawing Center" (exhibition review). *Art On Paper* (July/August 2005): 64.

"Art, Galleries Downtown: 3X Abstraction: New Methods of Drawing by Hilma Af Klint, Emma Kunz, and Agnes Martin." New Yorker, 18 April 2005: 37

"Art: Straight Lines" (exhibition review). New York Sun, 20 April 2005.

Carp, Benjamin. "Footloose: Searching for the Meaning of Art, and Life, with Agnes Martin." *Naples Daily News*, 2 November 2005.

Cohen, Rachel. "Beyond the Grid." Art Review, December 2004/January 2005: 74-77, illustrated.

Corwin, Sharon. "Recent Acquisition: Agnes Martin, Untitled #6, 1994." Colby College Museum of Art, Spring/Summer 2005: illustrated.

Darwent, Charles. "Slight of Hand. Agnes Martin's Hermetic Paintings" (Dia:Beacon and Drawing center exhibition review). *Modern Painters* (July/August 2005): 90–93, illustrated.

Esplund, Lance. "Museums: Minimal Gifts" (Dia: Beacon exhibition review). *New York Sun*, 21 April 2005: 15, illustrated.

Fyfe, Joe. "Remembering Agnes Martin [1912–2004]." Art on Paper 9, no. 4 (March/April 2005): 18, illustrated.

Goodbody, Bridget L. "Reviews: 3 x Abstraction: New Methods of Drawing" (exhibition review). *Time Out New York*, 5–11 May 2005: 73.

Harvey, Doug. "Witches of Abstraction" (exhibition review). LA Weekly, 1–7 July 2005.

Hirsch, Faye. "Abstract Generations" (exhibition review). Art in America (October 2005): 123-129+.

Johnson, Ken. "The Modernist Vs. the Mystics" Drawing Center exhibition review. *The New York Times*, 12 April 2005, The Arts Section: E1, E7, illustrated.

Johnston, Jill. "Agnes Martin: 1912-2004." Art in America 93, no. 3 (March 2005): 41.

Johnson, Ken. "In Drawing, A Modernist and Mystics." International Herald Tribune, 16 April 2005.

Mays, John Bentley. "Remembering: Agnes Martin 1912–2004." Canadian Art 2 (Summer 2005): 104–106, illustrated.

Princenthal, Nancy. "Off the Grid: Louise Bourgeois's Recent Drawings." Art US 7 (March/April 2005): 18–21, illustrated.

Saltz, Jerry. "Art: Mystic Rivers" (Drawing Center exhibition review). New York Village Voice, 18–24 May 2005: 83.

Sheets, Hilarie M. "A Sublime Minimalist." Art News (February 2005): 62, portrait.

Stenskar, Eva. "Abstractions by Hilma af Klint at The Drawing Center." *Nordstjernan* (Stockholm) 133, no. 14 (April 7, 2005): 11.

Tabatabai, Hadi. "Winter of 1995: In Memory of Agnes Martin." *Works + Conversations* 10 (May 2005): 36–37, illustrated.

"Understanding Agnes Martin." Art-Talk (February 2005): 24, illustrated.

Vogel, Carol. "Subdued Biennale Forgoes Shock Factor" (exhibition review). The New York Times, 13 June 2005: E1, E7.

Wei, Lilly. "The Eternal Joy of an Attentive." Art in America, March 2005: 102-107, illustrated.

2004

"Agnes Martin, 92, Leading Abstract Artist Who Lived in N.M. Artists' Haven." New York Sun, 17–19 December 2004, Obituaries: 12, illustrated.

"Agnes Martin: Last of the Abstract Expressionists, Whose Pictures Anticipated Many Other Modernist Movements." Daily Telegraph (London), 18 December 2004: illustrated.

Collins, Tom. "Agnes Martin: 1912–2004, Responding to Beauty and Happiness." Journal Santa Fe, 18 December 2004, illustrated.

Cotter, Holland. "Agnes Martin, Abstract Painter, Is Dead at 92." *The New York Times*, 17 December 2004: Obituaries: C9, illustrated.

"Died. Agnes Martin." *Time*, 27 December 2004–January 3, 2005, portrait.

"Galleries-Uptown: Agnes Martin" (PaceWildenstein exhibition review). New Yorker, 31 May 2004: 13.

Garwood, Deborah. "Dia: Beacon Riggio Galleries and PaceWildenstein" (exhibition reviews). *artcritical.com* (June 2004): http://www.artcritical.com/garwood/DGMartin.htm

Kino, Carol. "Power Grids." Art and Auction, November 2004: 158, 160, illustrated.

"Postwar Drawings For the Modern." *The New York Times,* 14 May 2004.

Rodgers, Timothy Robert. "In Pursuit of Perfection: The Art of Agnes Martin, Maria Martinez and Florence Pierce." *El Palacio* 109, no. 4 (Winter 2004): 23–24, illustrated.

Rosenberg, Karen, ed. "Retrospective Return To Form, For Agnes Martin, Past Is Present In Two Shows" (Dia: Beacon and PaceWildenstein exhibition review). *New York*, 24 May 2004, Art: 138, illustrated.

Schjeldahl, Peter. "Bare Minimal. Views from New York and Los Angeles." New Yorker, 3 May 2004: 108–109.

Schjeldahl, Peter. "Life Work: Two Shows From Agnes Martin" (PaceWildenstein and Dia: Beacon exhibition review). *New York*, 7 June 2004: 94–95, illustrated.

Smith, Craig. "Art World Mourns the Death of 'America's Most Famous Unknown Artist'." *The New Mexican*, 17 December 2004. illustrated.

Smith, Roberta. "Dia's Wide-Open Spaces Show an Artist as She Found Her Voice." Dia: Beacon and PaceWildenstein exhibition review. *The New York Times*, 14 May 2004, Weekend Fine Arts Leisure section: E28, illustrated.

Vogel, Carol. "Inside Art: New Dia Temptations." The New York Times, 17 May 2004: E34.

Waltemath, Joan. "Agnes Martin '...Going forward into Unknown Territory'" (PaceWildenstein and Dia: Beacon exhibition review). *The Brooklyn Rail* (July 2004), illustrated.

2003

"Back to the Present: Minimalist Works from the Museum's Collection." *The RISD Museum Member's Calendar*, May/June 2003: [4].

Belcove, Julie. "View Finder: The Age of Agnes." W, July 2003: 95–103: illustrated.

Cotter, Holland. "Agnes Martin, 'Five Decades'" (Zwirner and Worth exhibition review). *The New York Times*, 4 April 2003: E39.

Douglas, Sarah. "Wider Commercial Scene. John Chamberlain: Recent Sculpture, PaceWildenstein (Chelsea); Agnes Martin: Recent Paintings, PaceWildenstein (57th Street)." *Art Newspaper* (London), February 2003: 4.

Hunter, Linda Mason. "Simple Beauty: Agnes Martin's Subtle Visions Touch Many." *New Mexico Magazine*, November 2003: 32–39, illustrated.

"Galleries–Uptown: Agnes Martin" (Pace Wildenstein exhibition review). The New Yorker, 3 February 2003: 19.

Goff, Robert. "Agnes Martin: In Taos, New Mexico." Western Interiors and Design Magazine, July/August 2003: 82–87, illustrated.

Kramer, Hilton. "The Dia in Beacon: Vast Ascetic Folly." New York Observer, 15 September 2003: 1, 20, illustrated.

Loos, Ted. "Top Ten Living Artists." Town&Country, January 2003: 81.

Morgan, Robert C. "New York Reviews: Agnes Martin PaceWildenstein" (exhibition review). Art News, May 2003: 153, illustrated.

Naves, Mario. "Beauty Made Slender Means Shows Life Distilled, in Focus" (PaceWildenstein exhibition review). *The New York Observer*, 27 January 2003: 16.

O'Rourke, Meg. "Agnes Martin" (PaceWildenstein and Musée d'Art Moderne exhibition review). *Arts Magazine* (2003): 70, illustrated.

Patterson, Jody. "Agnes Martin, PaceWildenstein, New York" (exhibition review). *Canadian Art* (Summer 2003): 86–87, illustrated.

Pollock, Lindsay. "Koons's 'Poples' Topples, But Postwar Sales Remain Strong." New York Sun, 13 November 2003, Arts & Letters: 15.

Rembert, Virginia Pitts. "Agnes Martin/Paintings and Writings: Essays by Arne Glimcher and Agnes Martin." *Woman's Art Journal* (Spring/Summer 2003): 53.

Rosen, Aliza. "Weekender: Taos, New Mexico. Where World-Class Ski Slopes Vie with a Flourishing Arts Scene for Center Stage." *Travel and Leisure*, February 2003: E6.

Ross, Lillian. "Taos Postcard: Lunch with Agnes." New Yorker, 14 & 21 July 2003: 32–34.

Vogel, Carol. "An Art Collection Grows On a Maryland Farm." The New York Times, 18 August 2003: E1, E5.

Vogel, Carol. "Contemporary Art Stays Strong for a Second Night." *The New York Times*, 13 November 2003, Metro section: B8.

2002

"The Age of Expression. Agnes Martin Proves That Age Is Beauty." Elle, February 2002: 50.

Alhadeff, Gini. "Una vita messa in riga." Elle (Italy), October 2002: 263–266: illustrated.

Attiyeh, Jenny. "Leaving Them Speechless." Art News, June 2002: 33.

Attiyeh, Jenny. "Turning Ninety" (Harwood Museum of Art exhibition review). Horse Fly, 15 April 2002: 20, illustrated.

Collins, Tom. "Both Less and More" (Harwood Museum of Art exhibition review). *Albuquerque Journal North*, 5 April 2002: 4, 6, illustrated.

Douglas, Sarah. "The Rest of the USA: Agnes Martin: the Nineties and beyond The Menil Collection, Houston." Art Newspaper (London), What's On Section, February 2002: 7.

"Preview. Agnes Martin: The Nineties and Beyond. Menil Collection." Artforum, January 2002: 46.

Prose, Francine. "How Our Critics Spoke. The good, the bad, the splendid, the beautiful, and 'a negation of everything under the sun and the sun itself.' 'The Sound of Silence': Agnes Martin." *Art News*, November 2002: 257.

Randall, Teri Thomson. "Tribute to a Painter's Painter" (Harwood Museum exhibition review). *Pasatiempo,* March 22–28, 2002: 18–19, illustrated.

Rothkopf, Scott. "Agnes Martin: The Nineties and Beyond" (Menil Collection exhibition preview). Artforum (January 2002): 46, illustrated.

Shiff, Richard. "'Agnes Martin: The Nineties and Beyond,' Menil Collection, Houston" (exhibition review). Art in America (April 2002): 131.

Spranger, Denise M. "Center of Attention" (Harwood Museum exhibition review). *Tempo Magazine*, 21–27 March 2002: 20–24, illustrated, cover.

Tuttle, Richard. "What Does One Look at in an Agnes Martin Painting? Nine Musings on the Occasion of her Ninetieth Birthday." *American Art* 16, no. 3 (2002): 92–95.

Walker, Hollis. "The Mysteries of Lines and Letters. Two Artist, One a Painter And One a Sculptor, Share More Than a Main Street" (Harwood Museum exhibition review). *Wall Street Journal*, 23 April 2002: Leisure & Arts: D7: illustrated.

2001

"A Shimmering Beauty From Modern Masters (No Oddballs, Please)." The New York Times, 9 February 2001.

"What's On: Agnes Martin: the Nineties and Beyond. The Menil collection, Houston" (exhibition review). *The Art Newspaper* (February 2002): 7,

Buck, Louisa. "Louisa Buck's choice of London contemporary galleries." Anthony d'Offay Gallery exhibition review. Art Newspaper (London), March 2001.

Cork, Richard. "Richard Cork's five best London exhibitions." Times: Play (London), 17 March 2001.

"Creating Perfection: Shaker Objects and Their Affinities." Sculpture, May 2001: 74.

Eastman, Dale. "The Age of Expression: Agnes Martin Proves That Age Is Beauty." (Menil Collection exhibition preview). *Elle* (USA), February 2002: 50.

"Gagosian Gallery, London." exhibition review. Independent on Sunday (London), 25 March 2001.

Jones, Jonathan. "Agnes Martin" (Anthony d'Offay Gallery exhibition review). Guardian (Manchester), 14 March 2001.

Mason, Brooke S. "New York: Il signor Pace." Il Giornale Dell'Arte (Turin), 205 (2001): 4-7.

2000

"Agnes Martin." review Anthony d'Offay Gallery, Guardian (Manchester), 14 March 2000.

Breuvart, Valérie. "Voilà." Musée D'Art Moderne De La Ville [Paris] review. Artforum, Novermber 2000: 162.

Dannah, Adrian. "Our Choice of New York Contemporary Galleries." The Art Newspaper 103 (May 2000).

"Galleries-Uptown" (PaceWildenstein exhibition review). The New Yorker, 22 May 2000: 16.

Gardner, James. "'Love' Is All Around" (PaceWildenstein exhibition review). New York Post, 29 May 2000: 25.

Johnson, Ken. "Agnes Martin/PaceWildenstein" (exhibition review). The New York Times, 19 May 2000: E34.

Kent, Sarah. "Agnes Martin: Anthony D'Offay West End" (exhibition review). Time Out (London), 21–28 March 2000.

Mason, Brook. "Fair Report: the ADAA Art Show, New York." Art Newspaper (London), no. 102 (April 2000).

Naves, Mario. "Agnes Martin's 10 Striped Canvases: Nuanced or Just Not Boring?" *New York Observer*, 22 May 2000: 14.

Scott, Andrea K. "At the Galleries" (PaceWildenstein exhibition review). Edificerex.com, 17 May 2000.

Shaw, Leslie Ava. "Agnes Martin: PaceWildenstein Gallery." New York Art World, June/July/August 2000: 17.

van Rhyn, Jacqueline. "A Decade of Collecting: Recent Acquisitions by the Harvard University Art Museums." *Harvard University Art Museums Bulletin* 7, no. 2 (2000): 93.

Vogel, Carol. "Phillips Tries Again and Now Succeeds." *The New York Times*, 19 May 2000: B4. (Martin record at auction)

1999

"Arts Edinburgh: Best of the Fest." Guardian (London), 4 August 1999: 14.

Beaumont, Susanna. "Agnes Martin and John Mclaughlin." List (Edinburgh), 2 August 1999: 64.

Benhamou-Hart, Judith. "Werner Kramarsky, le minimalisme en 2000 leçons." L'Oeil (May 1999): 74, illustrated.

Clark, Robert. "Getting Horizontal." Guardian/Guide (London), 21 August 1999: 34.

Collins, Tom. "Agnes Martin Reflects on Art & Life." *Taos Geronimo*, January 1999: 11, 13–15.

Cumming, Laura. "No Ideas, No Details. He Must Be A Genius." Observer Review (Edinburgh), 22 August 1999: 7.

Darwent, Charles. "Abstract Paintings that Talk To themselves." Independent on Sunday (London), August 1999.

Henry, Clare. "United in the Quest for Perfection." Herald (Edinburgh), 27 August 1999: 22.

"High Five: Agnes Martin and John McLaughlin." List (Edinburgh), 22 July 1999: 24.

Jeffrey, Moira. "Agnes Martin: New Paintings." Sunday Herald/Festival Reviews (Edinburgh), 15 August 1999: 13.

Jones, Jonathan. "Best of the Fest" (Inverleith House exhibition review). The Guardian, 4 August 1999: 14.

Mahoney, Elisabeth. "Fine Line Between Them." Scotland On Sunday (Edinburgh), 22 August 1999: 30.

Midgette, Anne. "Who Are The 10 Best Living Artists? Neuroses and Nostalgia." Art News (December 1999): 141, illustrated.

"Observer Critics choose the Best Shows of Edinburgh 1999: Art, Classical, Books." Observer Review/Arts Edinburgh, 1 August 1999: 7.

Prose, Francine. "The Sound of Silence." Art News, December 1999: 142.

Sutherland, Giles. "Around The Galleries: Agnes Martin and John McLaughlin." *Times* (Edinburgh), 8 September 1999: 37.

1998

Cotter, Holland. "Profiles: Agnes Martin." Art Journal, Fall 1998: 77–80.

Goff, Robert. "Agnes Martin's Chapel." Out, December 1998: 42.

Knight, Christopher. "Worth a Pilgrimage." Los Angeles Times, 12 April 1998: 61–62.

Mitchell, Charles Dee. "A Metaphysics of Simplicity." Art in America, November 1998: 122–123.

Murdock, Robert M. "Agnes Martin: New Paintings" (exhibition review). Review, 15 April 1998: 27-28.

Naves, Mario. "An Ongoing Viability." New Criterion, May 1998: 40-42.

Pagel, David. "Enticed Into the Worlds of Robert Irwin, Agnes Martin" (PaceWildenstein exhibition review). *Los Angeles Times*, 30 October 1998.

1997

Alden, Bill. "85–Year–Old Artist's Suit Over Works Is Reinstated." New York Law Journal, 30 October 1997: 1, 7.

"Appellate Division, First Department, Property Law, Artist's Suit Over Works Is Reinstated." New York Law Journal, 31 October 1997: 25, 29.

Auping, Michael. "Interview with Agnes Martin." Transcript 3, no. 2 (1997): 83-86.

Bell, J. Bowyer. "Agnes Martin at PaceWildenstein" (exhibition review). Review Art, 1 February 1997.

Bickers, Patricia. "Last Exit to Venice." Art Monthly, July–August 1997: 1–5.

Cotter, Holland. "Legendary Painter's Painter." International Herald Tribune, 25–26 January 1997: 7.

Cotter, Holland. "Like Her Paintings, Quiet, Unchanging, Revered." The New York Times, 19 January 1997.

Hayes, David. "Lines in the Desert." Saturday Night, December 1997: 79-80, 82-84.

Horton, Sarah. "A Taos Triumph: Taoseños Ready the Harwood for Agnes Martin." *Local Flavor*, August/September 1997: 44–45.

MacNeil, William. "Museum Reborn." Wall Street Sunday Journal, 26 October 1997: 1, 6.

"New Agnes Martin Gallery to Highlight Reopening of Harwood Museum." Taos News/Tempo, 11 September 1997.

"New Agnes Martin Gallery." Art News, October 1997: 55.

Romancito, Rick. "'Fabulous' The Harwood Museum Opens to Thunderous Applause." *Taos News/Tempo*, 6 November 1997: C14–16.

Vetrocq, Marcia E. "The 1997 Venice Biennale: A Space Odyssey" (exhibition review). *Art in America* 85, no. 9, September 1997: 72, illustrated.

1996

Cohen, Joyce. "Inside the Visible." *New Art Examiner*, May 1996: 50–51.

Cotter, Holland. "Agnes Martin, 'New Drawings and Watercolors,'" The New York Times, 19 April 1996: C21.

Giuliano, Charles. "View Finder." Improper Bostonian, 28 February–12 March 1996: 28.

Hill, Shawn. "Art by Women 'Visible' at ICA." Weekly Tab, 19–25 March 1996.

Hill, Shawn. "Moved Aside by Men." Bay Windows, 29 February 1996: 26, 30.

Hughes, Robert. "Golden Oldies." *Time*, 4 March 1996: 60–62.

Miller, Francine Koslow. "Inside the Visible." Artforum, May 1996.

Perrott, Jeffrey. "Writing on the Wall." Stuff Magazine, April 1996: 293, 295.

Simon, Joan. "Perfection is in the Mind: An Interview with Agnes Martin." Art in America, May 1996: 82–89, 124.

Stapen, Nancy. "ICA exhibit raises profile of women artists." Boston Globe, 6 February 1996: 51, 56.

Stevens, Mark. "Energy Made Visible." New York, 19 February 1996: 62–63.

Tomkins, Calvin. "Total Abstraction." New Yorker, 25 March 1996: 92–95.

1995

Auer, James. "Art museum exhibit embraces pluralism." Milwaukee Journal Sentinel, 10 September 1995: 1, 12.

Cameron, Dan. "Critical Edge: Kertess's List." Art and Auction, February 1995: 58, 60.

Cotter, Holland. "Art in Review: Agnes Martin" (PaceWildenstein exhibition review). *The New York Times*, 3 March 1995: C21.

"Front Page: Whitney Biennial Preview." Art in America, January 1995.

Gardner, Paul. "Agnes Martin's New Work: Small and Light." Art Newspaper, March 1995: 35.

Gimelson, Deborah. "A Carnegie Blast." New York Observer, 28 August-4 September 1995: 23.

Johnson, Ken, "Report from New York, Big Top Whitney." Art in America, June 1995: 39-55

Kaufman, Jason Edward. "'Furniture' and architecture invade the art." Art Newspaper, November 1995: 12.

Kimmelman, Michael. "A Quirky Whitney Biennial." The New York Times, 24 March 1995: C1, C32.

Knight, Christopher. "A Blue–Chip Gallery Sees Blue Skies in L.A." Los Angeles Times, 13 August 1995: 53,56.

Kramer, Hilton. "Abolish the Carnegie, That Warhol Hellhole." NewYork Observer, 20 November 1995: 1, 25.

Landi, Ann. "Lannan Hangs It Up." Art News, September 1995: 44.

Larson, Kay. "1995 Whitney Biennial." Atelier, July 1995: 8–17.

McFadden, Sarah. "Report from Cologne: Changing of the Guard." Art in America, February 1995: 51–57.

Napack, Jonathan, "Talk of the trade: SoHo's New Presence." Art & Auction, May 1995: 60-64.

Newhall, Edith. "Talent Purely Martin." New York Magazine, 20 February 1995: 90.

Polsky, Richard. "Ahead of the curve: Buy? Sell? Hold?" Art & Auction, December 1995: 60-64.

Rosenquist, James. "Return to Sender, Remembering Ray Johnson, R.S.V.P." Artforum, April 1995: 75, 113.

Schwartzman, Allan. "All–Star Casts." Artforum, November 1995: 23–24.

Slonim, Jeffrey. "In With the Out Crowd." Artforum, March 1995: 12–14.

Stevens, Mark. "A Polite Biennial." New York Magazine, 3 April 1995: 56–57.

"Whitney Museum of Art." New Yorker, 20–27 February 1995: 37.

1994

Cotter, Holland. "Masterpieces of the Postwar Era." The New York Times, 12 August 1994: C3.

"Les Grandes Dames." RheinArt, no. 85 (2 February 1994).

"Mass MoCA Lives Anew." Art in America, February 1994: 120.

Vogel, Carol. "Inside Art." The New York Times, 23 September 1994.

1993

"1992 In Review: The Museums." Art in America, Annual Guide 93/94, August 1993: 31.

36

Bogardi, Georges. "Permanent Installations of Contemporary Art: Art Gallery of Ontario." *Canadian Art* (Toronto), Summer 1993: 68–71.

Bernard, Jonathan. "The Minimalist Aesthetic in the Plastic Arts and in Music." *Perspectives of New Music* 31, no. 1 (Winter) 1993: 86–133.

Cotter, Holland. "Agnes Martin: All the Way to Heaven." Art in America (April 1993): 88–97, 149.

Cotter, Holland. "Geometry and the Painterly Tradition." The New York Times, 8 January 1993: C22.

Cotter, Holland. "Where City History Was Made, A 50's Group Made Art History." *The New York Times*, 5 January 1993: C11, C16.

Czöppan, Gabi. "Aufsteiger des Jahres." Focus, no. 27 (5 July 1993): 63-67.

Drolet, Owen. "NY Reviews: Singular Dimensions in Painting." Flash Art (Milan), October 1993: 78–79.

Eisler, Benita. "Life Lines." New Yorker, 25 January 1993: 70–83.

"Goings On About Town." New Yorker, 28 June 1993: 17.

Heartney, Eleanor. "Geometry of the Spirit." Art News, February 1993: 105.

Heartney, Eleanor. "Report from Germany: Berlin Summer." Art in America, October 1993: 43-49.

Hughes, Robert. "The Vew from Piccadilly." Time, 4 October 1993: 78–79.

Kohen, Helen L. "Exhibition is Martin's Masterpiece." Miami Herald, 23 May 1993: 11.

Kuspit, Donald. " Agnes Martin, Whitney Museum of American Art" (exhibition review). Artforum (March 1993): illustrated.

Muller, Robert–Jan. "Collections: Marlies & Jo Eyck." *Galeries* (Boulogne), October/November 1993.

Saltz, Jerry. "Let Us Now Praise Artist's Artists." Art & Auction, April 1993: 74–79, 115.

Sandler, Irving. "Agnes Martin Interview." Art Monthly 169 (September 1993): 3–11.

Smith, Roberta. "Art in Review: Coenties Slip." The New York Times, 12 February 1993: C30.

Smith, Roberta. "More to It Than Meets the Eye: A Show of Minimalist Paintings." *The New York Times*, 3 September 1993: C14.

Tennant, Donna. "In Search of Perfection: The Art and Life of Agnes Martin." *Museum and Arts Magazine*, September 1993: 28–31.

Wilson, MaLin. "Agnes Martin." THE Magazine (December 1993): 47.

"Ze News." Galeries (Boulogne), February/March 1993: 13.

1992

"Aktuell." Kleine Zeitung, 9 January 1992: 59.

Art Newspaper (London), no. 18 (May 1992): 7.

Bernier, Rosamond. "Drawing the Line." *Vogue*, November 1992: 304–307, 360.

Cotter, Holland. "Art in Review: Agnes Martin." The New York Times, 3 January 1992.

DeLap, Tony. "An Artists' Forum on Ad Reinhardt." Artspace, January–April 1992: 52–55.

"Die Lehren der Leere." Kleine Zeitung, 7 February 1992: 14.

Eauclaire, Sally. "Who Cares." Art & Antiques, November 1992: 95.

Esterly, Freda. "Agnes Martin Retrospective at the Whitney Museum." Staten Island Advance, 24 December 1992.

"Goings On About Town: Art." New Yorker, 23 November 1992.

Gutterman, Scott. "Hans Namuth." Atelier, July 1992: 52–58.

Kertess, Klaus. "A Sense of Wonder." Elle Decor, December 1992/January 1993: 20-24.

Kimmelman, Michael. "Nature's Mystical Poetry, Written in Paint." The New York Times, 15 November 1992: 35.

Kimmelman, Michael. "The Whitney Continues Its Search For Itself." *The New York Times*, 19 April 1992: Section 2: 1, 33.

Larson, Kay. "Solitary Refinement." New York, 23 November 1992.

Levin, Kim. "Voice Choices: Art." Village Voice, 29 December 1992: 74.

Liebmann, Lisa. "Pure Abstraction." Harper's Bazaar, October 1992: 166–168, 218.

Mays, John Bentley. "Martin Demystified." Canadian Art (Toronto), Fall 1992: 44–49.

Moser, Ulli. "Der Weg zum Glück." Kurier, 9 February 1992: 12.

"Museen." *Die Presse Schaufenster*, 30 January 1992.

"Museum Preview 1992–93." Art in America, Annual 1992 (August): 24

Peterson, William. "New Mexico: Growing Internationalism." Art News, April 1992: 124.

Rose, Barbara. "French Dealers as Donors." Art & Auction, March 1992: 50-52.

Rose, Barbara. "The Abstract Art Renaissance." Art & Auction, April 1992: 36–40.

Sacharow, Anya, "Spectrum." Art News, May 1992: 27.

Schjeldahl, Peter. "Agnes Martin Attention!" Interview, November 1992: 58, illustrated.

Schjeldahl, Peter. "Martin Eyes" (Whitney Museum exhibition review). Village Voice, 24 November 1992: 100.

Sotriffer, Kristian. "Die Suche nach Schönheit." Die Press, 16 February 1992.

W. Th. "Bedeutende Ehrung im Namen des Malers Oskar Kokoschka." Salzburger Nachrichten, 9 January 1992.

"'Walden' und die Linie Agnes Martin erhält den Kokoschka-Preis." Der Standard, 9 January 1992.

"Ze News." Galeries (Boulogne), April/May 1992: 15.

1991

"Agnes Martin." Art Position, 18 April 1991.

"Agnes Martin." Kunstmarkt, June 1991.

"Agnes Martin, Schilder–De schilder had ook schrijver kunnen zijn, of filosoof." Vitrine (Amsterdam), no. 2 (1991): 38– 39. "Agnes Martin in het Stedelijk Museum." *Uitkrant* (Amsterdam), April 1991.

"Ausstellungen im Museum." Wiesbadener Wochenblatt, 23 May 1991.

"Auszeichnung mit langer Vorgeschichte." Wiesbadener Tagblatt, 23 May 1991.

Bloem, Marja. "Agnes Martin: schilderijen en tekeningen 1974–1990." Stedelijk Museum Bulletin, March 1991: 14–19.

Crüwell, Konstanze. "Im Dialog mit dem Namensgeber." Frankfurter Allgemeine Zeitung, 23 May 1991.

"Die Preisträgerin–vom Namensgeber umrahmt." Wiesbadener Kurier, 25–26 May 1991.

Faust, Gretchen. "Reviews: Agnes Martin." Arts Magazine, March 1991: 101.

"Flash Art News: The Netherlands/Amsterdam: Agnes Martin at the Stedelijk." Flash Art (Milan), May/June 1991: 158.

"Freude über das geglückte 'Doppel.'" *Wiesbadener Tagblatt*, 25–26 May 1991.

"Goings On About Town: Art." New Yorker, 23 January 1991.

Hierholzer, Michael. "Serien von Linien, Landschaften, Köpfen." *Frankfurter Allgemeine Zeitung Sonntagszeitung*, 26 May 1991.

Jones, Barbara. "The Uncluttered Eye." New York Woman, February 1991.

Kaneda, Shirley. "Painting and Its Others: In the Realm of the Feminine." Arts Magazine, Summer 1991: 58–64.

Klaster, Jan Bart. "Abstracte variaties op menselijke maat." Kunst (Mainz), 22 April1991: 6.

"Kunst des Innehaltens, des Sichversenkens." Wiesbadener Kurier, 23 May 1991.

Lamoree, Jhim. "Grootse stilte." HP/DE Tijd (Amsterdam), 5 April 1991.

Martin, Agnes. "The Current of the River of Life Moves." Kunst & Museumjournaal (Amsterdam) 2, no. 5 (1991): 23–28.

Melten, Birgitta. "Meditative Versenkung als Gemeinsamkeit." Wiesbadener Tagblatt, 31 May 1991.

"Museum News." Kunst & Museumjournaal (Amsterdam) 2, no. 5 (1991): 59–60.

Pieters, Din. "Haar schoenpunten wijzen naar binnen." NRL Handelsblad (Amsterdam), 29 March 1991.

Princenthal, Nancy. "Agnes Martin L'Oeil Intérieur." Art Press, October 1991: 28–33.

Renner, Claudia. "Schönheit gesucht." Rhein–Zeitung, 29–30 May 1991.

Rubenstein, Meyer Raphael. "Reviews: Agnes Martin–Pace." Art News, March 1991: 134 & 136.

Stephan-Chlustin, Anne. "Die Weite und die Stille subtiler Nuancen in Weiß." Wiesbadener Kurier, 1–2 June 1991.

Taylor, Paul. "Love Story." Connoisseur (London), August 1991: 46–51, 94–97.

Tegenbosch, Pietje. "Het rastor als venster op een andere wereld." *de Volleskrant* (Amsterdam), 12 April 1991.

"Traditionelle Häuser an veränderte Aufgaben anpassen." Wiesbadener Kurier, 27 May 1991.

van Eekelen, Yvonne. " Stilte en Storm." *Elsevier* (Amsterdam), 6 April 1991: 90–91.

Welling, Dolf. "Schoonheid brengt een boodschap.'" *Trouw* (Amsterdam), 2 April 1991.

Westfall, Stephen. "Agnes Martin at Pace Downtown." Art in America, May 1991: 169–170.

1990

"Ennis, Michael. "Artistic Revival in Deep Ellum." Architectural Digest, May 1990.

Gleadall, Colin. "First on the Casualty List: Contemporary Art." Journal of Art, December 1990: 66.

Richter, Horst. "Art Cologne '90." Weltkunst, 21 November 1990: 3545–3555.

Smith, Roberta. "The Annotated Calendar." The New York Times, 9 September 1990: H51.

Tully, Judd. "Passed!" Journal of Art, December 1990: 1–2.

Witt, David L. "The Toas Moderns: Agnes Martin." Toas Magazine, July 1990: 8–9.

Zwez, Annelise. "One–Man–Shows sind selten." Schaffhauser Nachrichten, 16 June 1990.

1989

"Abstract artist's works on display." Hudson [Ohio] Hub–Times, 2 August 1989.

"Abstracts at CMA." Baltimore Jewish News, 21 July 1989.

"Agnes Martin: The Current of the River of Life Moves Us." *Artspace*, November/December 1989.

Brenson, Michael. "Beuys and Warhol still set the tone—even after death." *The New York Times*, 15 January 1989.

Cotter, Holland. "Agnes Martin at Pace." Art in America, April 1989.

Cullinan, Helen. "Reticent artist expresses herself clearly on canvas." Cleveland Plain Dealer, 30 July 1989: 8H.

Decker, Andrew. "Saatchi Sells." Art and Auction, May 1989.

Giuliano, Charles. "Contemporary art revisits MFA." Boston Patriot Ledger, 18 November 1989.

Kimmelman, Michael. "Agnes Martin." The New York Times, 10 February 1989.

Kuspit, Donald. "Agnes Martin." Artforum, April 1989.

Martin, Agnes. "Agnes Martin: The Current of the River of Life Moves Us." *Artspace* (November/December 1989): 36–39, illustrated.

Martin, Agnes. "Beauty is the Mystery of Life." *El Palacio*, Fall/Winter 1989: 6–23.

Neisser, Judith. "Chicago Clout." Art & Auction, November 1989.

Plagens, Peter. "Under Western Eyes." Art in America, January 1989.

"Samaras, Martin, Judd at MFA." Flash Art News, November/December 1989.

Schjeldahl, Peter. "Agnes Martin." 7 Days Magazine, 8 February 1989.

Sischy, Ingrid. "A Biennial of Our Own; What you won't see at the Whitney." 7 Days Magazine, 3 May 1989.

Smith, Roberta. "Learning to See by Minimalism's Slow Fire." The New York Times, 10 December 1989.

Stapen, Nancy. "MFA curators exhibit their differences, similarities." Boston Herald, 10 November 1989.

Stecker, Raimund. "Bilderstreit; Art since 1960." Journal of Art, June/July 1989.

Taylor, Paul. "Carnegie International." Flash Art (Milan), January/February 1989.

Taylor, Robert. "Judd and Martin yield more than meets the eye." Boston Sunday Globe, 26 November 1989.

Westfall, Stephen. "Agnes Martin." Flash Art (Milan), May/June 1989.

1988

Miller, Donald. "The Carnegie International: best in years." Pittsburgh Post-Gazette, 8 November 1988.

Smith, Roberta. "39 Artists in Carnegie International in Pittsburgh." The New York Times, 7 November 1988.

1987

Grimes, Nancy. "Agnes Martin: Pace." Art News, January 1987: 140.

McEvilley, Thomas. "Grey Geese Descending: The Art of Agnes Martin." Artforum, Summer 1987: 94–99, illustrated.

Zimmer, William. "Review of Agnes Martin/Louise Nevelson: Pace." The New York Times, 26 September 1987.

1986

Brenson, Michael. "Is Neo–Expressionism an Idea Whose Time Has Passed?" *The New York Times*, 5 January 1986: Section 2: 1 & 12.

Kirk, Mildred. "Different Means to Similar Ends: Rosalie Gascoigne and Agnes Martin." *Arts and Australia* 23, no. 4 (Winter 1986): pp. 512ff.

Maloon, Terence. "Presence and Absence of Self." Sydney Morning Herald, 21 June 1986.

McDonald, John. "The Star of Stripes." National Times (Sydney), 13 June 1986.

1985

Birmelin, Blair T. "Agnes Martin at Pace." Art in America, May 1985: 177.

"Light." Artforum, January 1985: 42–7.

1984

Lyotard, Jean-Francois. "The Sublime and the Avant-Garde." Artforum 22, 8 (April 1984): 43, illustrated.

"Review." Art in America, Summer 1984.

"Review." The New York Times, 27 January 1984.

1983

Henry, Gerrit. "Agnes Martin." Art News, March 1983: 159.

Poirier, Maurice and Jane Necol. "The '60s in Abstract: 13 Statements and an Essay." Art in America 71 (October 1983): 132, illustrated.

"Who's Who." Art in America, October 1983: 132.

1982

"Agnes Martin: Peinture et Perfection." La Presse (Montreal), 6 March 1982.

Kuspit, Donald B. "Agnes Martin at Pace." Art in America, January 1982: 139.

Lawrence Sabbath. "Martin." Gazette (Montreal), 13 March 1982: D11.

Lyotard, Jean-Francois. "Presenting the Unpresentable: The Sublime." Artforum 20, 8 (April 1982): 65, illustrated.

Viau, Rene. "Agnes Martin: Leffet Avalance." Le Devoir, 13 March 1982.

1981

Herr, Marcianne. "Agnes Martin: Paintings." Dialogue 3, no. 4 (March/April 1981): 34.

1980

"Agnes Martin: Pace exhibition review," Art in America, Summer 1980.

Artner, Alan G. "Legendary Agnes Martin Strikes a First for Chicago" (Richard Gray Gallery exhibition review). *Chicago Tribune*, 5 October 1980: 26–8.

Burckhardt, Marischa. "Begegnung mit Agnes Martin." Du (Zurich), January 1980.

Decker, Andrew. "Saatchi Sells." Art & Auction, May 1980: 60.

Levin, Kim. "Agnes Martin's Gridlock." Village Voice, 10 December 1980.

Sheperd, Michael. "Art: I've Got A Little List" (Wildenstein exhibition review). *Sunday Telegraph* (London), 29 June 1980.

Spalding, Frances. "Ten American Artists." Arts Review (London), 4 July 1980.

1979

Perreault, John. "Martin-ized; the Zen of Drawing Blanks." Soho Weekly News, 11 October 1979: 42.

Peterson, William. "Agnes Martin: 'The Islands'." Artspace 3, no. 4 (Summer 1979): 36–41, illustrated.

Rosenthal, Adrienne. "Whispers from Nature." Artweek 10, no. 17 (28 April 1979): .5

1978

Ashbery, John. "Art review: Agnes Martin" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). New York, 17 April 1978: 88.

Bannon, Anthony. "A Slice of American Paintings From the 1970s." Baltimore Evening News, 20 November 1978.

Kramer, Hilton. "A Brave Attempt to Encapsulate a Decade." The New York Times, 17 December 1978: D39 & 55.

Welish, Marjorie. "Agnes Martin at Pace." Art in America 66, no. 5 (September 1978): 121.

1977

Cavaliere, Barbara. "Group Exhibition." Arts Magazine, October 1977.

Feaver, William. "Review: In Contrast" (Hayward Gallery exhibition review). Observer (London), 6 March 1977.

Frank, Peter. "Agnes Martin" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). Art News, November 1977.

Glueck, Grace. "The 20th-Century Artists Most Admired By Other Artists." Art News, November 1977: 78–103.

Kingsley, April. "Review." Village Voice, 28 September 1977.

McEwen, John. "Review: Just folks" (Hayward Gallery exhibition review). Spectator (London), 12 March 1977.

Mekas, Jonas. "Movie Journal: [review] Gabriel." Soho Weekly News, 2 June 1977.

Packer William. "Review: Hayward Gallery, New shows." Financial Times (London), 8 March 1977.

Raynor, Vivien. "Review: Pace." The New York Times, 7 October 1977.

Shepherd, Michael. "Review: Eye, aye, I!" (Hayward Gallery exhibition review). Telegraph (London), 6 March 1977.

1976

Brach, Paul. "Pace Gallery and Robert Elkon Gallery; Exhibitions." Artforum, October 1976: 61.

Martin, Agnes. "Everything, everything is about feeling...feeling and recognition." Interview with John Gruen. *Art News*, September 1976: 91–94.

Hess, Thomas B. "Fresh Air Fiends." New York, 31 May 1976.

Kramer, Hilton. "An Art That's Almost Prayer" (Pace Gallery and Elkon Gallery reviews). *The New York Times*, May 1976.

"Review." Village Voice, 17 May 1976.

Wiessmann, Julian. "Pace Gallery and Robert Elkon Gallery; Exhibitions." Art News, September 1976: 119.

1975

Gula, Kasha. "New York: Agnes Martin at Pace" Art in America (May/June 1975): 85-86, illustrated.

"Pace Gallery, New York; Exhibition." Art International (Lugano), May 1975: 57.

"Review." Aufbau (Vienna), 14 March 1975.

Russell, John. "Review." The New York Times, 8 March 1975.

Smith, Roberta. "Pace Gallery, New York; Exhibition." Artforum, Summer 1975: 72–3.

Zimmer, William. "Pace Gallery, New York; Exhibition." Arts 49 (May 1975): 18.

1974

Barron, S. "Giving Art History the Slip." Art in America, March 1974: 80–84.

Coke, Van Deren. "Moderns in the Mountains (Modern Painting in Taos: the 40s and 50s)." Art News, May 1974: 51.

"Expositions: Quinze Americains." *L'Express* (Paris), 7 January 1974.

"Fine Arts Museum, Santa Fe; Exhibition–Perfections of Line." Art News, November 1974: 42.

Gibson, Michael. "Paris." Herald Tribune, 5 January 1974.

Hillerman, Anne. "A Visit With Agnes Martin." Santa Fe New Mexican, 26 July 1974: 4.

"Kunstraum, München; Kunsthalle, Tubingen Austellungen." Pantheon (Munich) 32 (April 1974): 180.

"La nouvelle tendance de la peinture americaine." L'Humanite (France), 15 January 1974.

Morris, L. "Strata Paintings, Drawings and Prints at the Royal College of Art Galleries, London." *Studio* (London) 187 (February 1974): 92.

"Robert Elkon Gallery, New York; Exhibition." Arts, May 1974: 60.

Wilson, Ann. "Agnes Martin; The Essential Form: The Committed Life." *Art International* (Lugano), December 1974: 50–52.

1973

"Agnes Martin." Artforum, April 1973: 32–37.

Alloway, Lawrence. "Agnes Martin." Artforum, April 1973: 32–37.

Alloway, Lawrence. "Formlessness Breaking Down Form: The Paintings of Agnes Martin." *Studio*, February 1973: 61–63.

Borden, Lizzie. "Early Work." Artforum, April 1973: 39–44.

Celant, Germano. "Agnes Martin." Flash Art (Milan), June 1973: 3–5.

Crimp, Douglas. "Agnes Martin: Numero, misura, rapporto." Data 3, no. 10 (Winter 1973): 83.

Crimp, Douglas. "New York Letter" (Institute of Contemporary Art exhibition review). Art International 17, no. 4 (April 1973): 57, illustrated.

Galy-Carles, Henry. "Regard Sur Une Certaine Peinture Americaine." Nouvelles Litteraires, 31 December 1973.

Hillerman, Anne. "A Visit with Agnes Martin." Santa Fe New Mexican, 26 July 1973.

Michel, Jacques. "Les 'abstracteurs' americains." Le Monde (Paris), 14 December 1973.

"Museum of Modern Art, New York; Exhibition." *Art News*, October 1973: 92.

"Nicolas Wilder Gallery, Los Angeles; Exhibition." Art News, October 1973: 72.

"Nicolas Wilder Gallery, Los Angeles; Exhibition." Studio (London), December 1973: 224.

"Quatorze artistes americains." Nouvel Observateur (Paris), 10 December 1973.

Ratcliff, Carter. "Agnes Martin and the Artificial Infinite." Art News, May 1973: 26–27.

"Reflections." Artforum, April 1973: 38.

Rose, Barbara. "Pioneer Spirit." Vogue, June 1973: 114–115, 157.

Rosenbloom: A. "Group Show at 16 Place Vendome, Paris." Studio (London), September 1973: 64-67.

Schjeldahl, Peter. "Institute of Contemporary Art, Philadelphia; Exhibition." Art in America, May 1973: 110.

"Untroubled Mind...." Flash Art, June 1973: 6-8.

Wilson, Ann. "Untroubled Mind (Oral and Written Statements by Agnes Martin given to and recounted by Ann Wilson)." *Studio* (London), February 1973: 103–4.

1972

Bishop, James. "Exhibition at Robert Elkon." Art News, April 1972: 55.

Borden, Lizzie. "Group Drawing Show at Bykert." Artforum, February 1972: 88.

Canaday, John. "Art; Ryman's White on White Oeuvre." The New York Times, 4 March 1972: 23.

"Cosmologies." Artforum, October 1972: 47–50.

Elderfield, John. "Grids." Artforum 10, no.9 (May 1972): 52–59, illustrated.

Kramer, Hilton. "Documenta V; The Bayreuth of the Neo–Dadaists." The New York Times, 9 July 1972, Section 2: 15.

Ratcliff, Carter. "Adversary Spaces." Artforum, October 1972: 40-44.

Twaites, John Anthony. "Kassel–In the Air?" Art and Artists, September 1972: 29.

van der Marck, Jan. "Venice and Kassel: The Old and the New Solicitors." *Art in America*, November/December 1972: 133.

1971

Linville, Kasha. "Agnes Martin; An Appreciation." Artforum, June 1971: 72–73.

Nochlin, Linda. "Why Have There Been No Great Women Artists." Art News, January 1971: 37.

Ratcliff, Carter. "Exhibition at the School of Visual Arts." Art News, September 1971: 16.

1970

Chandler, John Noel. "Drawing Reconsidered." Artscanada, October 1970: 40.

Henry, Gerrit. "Exhibition at Robert Elkon." Art News, Summer 1970: 64.

Hobhouse, Janet. "Exhibition at Robert Elkon." Arts Magazine, May 1970: 63.

Muller, Gregoire. "After the Ultimate." Arts Magazine, March 1970: 31.

Plagens, Peter. "Exhibition at Nicolas Wilder." Artforum, April 1970.

Terbell, M. "Exhibition at Nicolas Wilder." Arts Magazine, September 1970: 85.

Young, Joseph E. "Exhibition at Nicolas Wilder." Art International, March 1970: 54.

1969

Canaday, John. "Art; Drawings Touched with Mystery." The New York Times, 10 May 1969: 27.

Mellow, James R. "New York Letter." Art International (Lugano), Summer 1969: 51.

Ratcliff, Carter. "Exhibition at Robert Elkon." Art News, Summer 1969: 18.

1968

Burton, Scott. "A Different Stripe." Art News, February 1968: 55, 36 ff.

Mendelbaum, Elaine. "Insoluble Units, Unity and Difficulty." Art Journal, Spring 1968: 259–260.

Seldis, Henry J. "A Broad but Rare Contemporary View." Los Angeles Times, 17 November 1968: 56.

1967

Dienst, R.G. "Austellungen im New York–Ten (Dwan Galerie)." Kunstwerk (Germany), February 1967: 27–28, 36.

"Homage to the Square." Art in America, July/August 1967: 55.

Lippard, Lucy. "The Silent Art." Art in America, January/February 1967: 61.

Livingston, Jane. "Exhibition at Nicholas Wilder Gallery." Artforum, December 1967: 62.

Michelson, Annette. "Agnes Martin: Recent Paintings" (Robert Elkon Gallery exhibition review). *Artforum*, January 1967: 46–7.

Perreault, John. "Union Made: Report on a Phenomenon." Arts Magazine, March 1967: 28.

1966

"Agnes Martin." Quadrum 20, 1966: 148-9.

Alloway, Lawrence. "Background to the Systemic." Art News, October 1966: 30–3.

Ashton, Dore. "Systemic Painting at Guggenheim." Arts and Architecture, November 1966: 7.

Benedikt, Michael. "New York Letter." Art International (Lugano), December 1966: 65.

Kozloff, Max. "Art." The Nation, 14 November 1966: 524–5.

Mellow, James R. "New York Letter." Art International (Lugano), November 1966: 60.

Perreault, John. "Exhibition at Robert Elkon." Art News, December 1966: 14.

Pincus-Witten, Robert. "Systemic Painting." Artforum, November 1966: 42–45.

Wilson, Ann. "Linear Webs." Art and Artists (October 1966): 46-49, illustrated.

1965

Berkson, W. "Exhibition at Robert Elkon." Arts Magazine, June 1965: 66.

Frankenstein, Alfred. "Religious Mood in Abstract Art." San Francisco Chronicle, 19 November 1965: 52.

Hess, Thomas B. "You Can Hang It in the Hall." Art News, April 1965: 52.

Johnston, Jill. "Exhibition at Robert Elkon." Art News, April 1965: 10.

Lippard, Lucy. "New York Letter." Art International (Lugano), September 1965: 60.

1964

Judd, Donald. "Exhibition at Robert Elkon." Arts Magazine, January 1964: 33-4.

Rose, Barbara. "New York Letter." Art International (Lugano), January 1964: 53.

1963

Beck, James H. "Exhibition at Robert Elkon." Art News, January 1963: 13.

Judd, Donald. "Exhibition at Robert Elkon." Arts Magazine, February 1963: 48.

Lonngren, Lillian. "Exhibition at Robert Elkon." Art News, December 1963: 52.

Melville Robert. "Three Sorts of Blot." Architectural Review, March 1963: 215.

1962

Jacobs, Rachel. "L'ideologie de la peinture americaine." Aujourd'hui (Paris), June 1962: 18.

1961

Coates, Robert M. "The Art Galleries: Variations on Themes" (Betty Parsons review). *New Yorker*, 14 October 1961: 202–04, 07.

Edgar, Natalie. "Exhibition at Betty Parsons." Art News, October 1961: 11–12.

1960

Butler, Barbara. "In the Galleries: Agnes Martin" (Section 11 exhibition review). *Arts Magazine* 34 (January 1960): 50–51.

Burrows, Carlyle. "Diverse Styles in Solo and Group Shows" (exhibition review). *New York Herald Tribune*, 3 January 1960: 6.

"Exhibition at Section 11." Arts Magazine, January 1960: 50–51.

1959

Ashton, Dore. "Art Drawn from Nature." The New York Times, 29 December 1959: 23

Ventura, Anita. "Exhibition at Section 11." Arts Magazine, January 1959: 59.

1958

Ashton, Dore. "Premiere Exhibition for Agnes Martin." The New York Times, 6 December 1958: 26.

Burckhardt, Edith. "Exhibition at Section 11." Art News, December 1958: 17.

1957

"Institute of Contemporary Art, Philadelphia; Exhibition." Art International (Lugano), April 1957: 57.